BY LAWS OF THE TIGER KART CLUB INC:

Explanation for rule 73: In the past history of Tiger Kart Club various former
members and committee members by way of financially sustaining the
development of the Club provided personal assurances and assets to enable the
Club to access financial loans and build facilities located at Wanneroo and
Cockburn. These commitments were provided on the basis that Club or its track
facilities would not be divided unless supported by a vote of the membership, or as
otherwise required by law.

Explanation for rule 26(4): This by-law ensures that future committees and
therefore the Club Association cannot be committed to long term or indefinite length
contracts which may not be sustainable or in the Club’s best interests.

All driving members are required to complete a compulsory minimum of 1 day at a
race meeting officiating duties as a Club or Karting Australia official or officiating
type role per annual year (1 January to 30 November) - irrespective of the number
of days required for the race meeting. (as per Club Duties Policy)

(All kart race meetings are reliant upon kart Club members participating in an official
capacity in order for any race meeting to be conducted. This requirement of TKC
members was voted and agreed upon at an AGM some years ago)

In reference to Item 8(4) in the rules. The parent/ legal guardian who endorses the
ordinary membership application will if present at a meeting be recognised as being
authorised to exercise the vote of a child.

(Explanation: This enables parents / legal guardians to participate as voting members
at meetings conducted by the Association with regard in particular to matters pertaining
to the associate members.

Additionally, parents / legal guardians by way of being an ordinary member will also be
subject to the Model Rules and By Laws of the Association).

The fees determined under rule 12(1) may offer a different rate for individuals forming
part of a family group.

(Explanation for bylaw 5. The category of family group recognizes that the total cost
of membership to a family group should not be so onerous as to discourage
involvement in the Association’s activities.)
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